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making sure you’re prepared for the new UK immigration system
The UK is introducing an updated points-based immigration system from 1 January 2021 which will apply to both EEA and Worldwide employees. It is essential that employers are aware of the changes coming into effect so that they can ensure their business is ready and they are 
able to provide the right support to their employees. 

The below timeline is designed to help you understand the key changes and identify the steps that should be taken to ensure that you are prepared for January 2021.

contact us
Up to date information can be found on our Visa Guidelines Hub and any of our team are on hand to answer any specific queries you may have. Feel free to contact us.

This publication provides general guidance only: expert advice should be sought in relation to particular circumstances.
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Familiarise yourself with the changes which are coming  
into effect.

•  �The end of free movement may impact your recruitment  
plan. Making sure you are up to speed with the changes  
will help to ensure you do not lose talent and are in the  
best position to support your staff. 

•  �Consider providing training to HR and Recruitment staff.

Check that you are compliant with the Home Office  
standards.

•  �This involves ensuring your HR systems and processes meet  
the Home Office’s requirements.

Apply for a sponsor licence.

•  �If you anticipate that you will be recruiting from the EEA  
and Worldwide after January 2021 you must have a sponsor 
licence. 

•  �Applications can take c.8 weeks to process so you should  
apply well in advance.

Make sure HR are fully aware of the changes taking  
effect.

•  �Some existing visa routes close on 1 December 2020  
meaning that non-EEA nationals can apply from this date  
and EEA nationals from 1 January 2021.
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Review your international recruitment process.

•  �It will be beneficial to have an effective method in place to  
ensure skill requirements, shortage occupations and SOC  
codes for sponsored workers can be accurately and quickly 
identified.

Make sure you have policies in place to deal with remote 
working and remote right to work checks.

•  �Temporary allowances have been made as a result of  
COVID-19 allowing for checks to be carried out remotely. 

•  �Make sure you keep up to date with changes in the  
allowances to ensure you remain compliant and avoid a  
penalty.

Ensure that all of your EEA/Swiss employees are aware  
of the need to register under the EU Settlement Scheme.

•  �They need to register by 30 June 2021 or they will lose their 
right to live and work in the UK. 

•  Employees’ families may also be eligible.

•  �Some employees may be able to apply for British Citizenship.

Check the eligibility for non-sponsored working visas.

•  �If an existing employee’s visa is about to expire they may  
be eligible for a non-sponsored visa or settlement.

•  �This is also applicable to potential employees.

Identify when to deal with extension or switching  
applications.

•  �The new system has updated rules on switching visa types. 

•  �Identifying employees who may need to switch or extend  
their visa in the coming months will enable you to do decide 
when is most beneficial to do this.
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